
  

FLEECEFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 
Brettenham Road, Edmonton, London, N18 2ES 

E- Mail: office@fleecefield.enfield.sch.uk  

Tel: 020 8807 7899 

 

“Children First”                                         Headteacher: Antoinette Goldwater 

                                 
     

15th July 2024 
 
Dear Families, 
 
The next week and a half is going to be extremely busy at school and I don’t want you to miss 
anything, so this newsletter has a lot of information for you! 
 
Tomorrow we are welcoming families to join us at 9am for Reception Class’ Cultural Assembly. This 
will be last Cultural Assembly for the year and celebrates the diversity and difference in our school. 
Our children have made us so proud with their singing, dancing, presentations and learning not to 
mention their intuitive team working. They have been truly brilliant! 
 
All families will receive their child’s annual report on Tuesday, it will include information about your 
child’s current attainment, progress and effort over the academic year. 
 
On Wednesday we are welcoming our Year 6 families to join with us to celebrate as their children 
present their leaving assembly as the Class of 2024. I’ve been lucky enough to have a preview … 
remember your tissues! 
 
With both of these events running this week, I need to remind you that we will not be able to allow 
family and friends to take photos or videos of their children in school. Sadly, a number of people 
have been sharing and uploading pictures and videos onto social media sites including Facebook, 
Whatsapp and TikTok. This has included images of people other than their own children which 
presents issues and concerns around consent and safeguarding. As you know, we pride ourselves 
on teaching our children about online safety and have asked that families support us to keep 
everyone safe. Sadly, that means at these important occasions for our youngest and eldest children 
we cannot allow families to record these special memories. It is hoped that in the future we may be 
able to review this position. 
 
On Wednesday afternoon between 3.15 and 4pm families are welcome to come into school to see 
which classrooms their children will be in next year. The children can show you where to go and 
escort you around the building. The table below explains where their next classroom will be. 
 
 

Current Classroom 2023-24 

 

New Classroom 2024-25 

Nursery 

 

Yellow   Reception 

Emerald Green  Year 1 
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Green Orange  Year 2 

 

Yellow Blue Year 2 

 

Orange Pink Year 3 

 

Blue Crimson Year 3 

 

Pink Purple Year 4 

 

Crimson Brown Year 4 

 

Purple Violet Year 5 

 

Brown  Grey Year 5 

 

Grey Lilac Year 6 

 

Violet 

 

Indigo Year 6 

 
Next Monday and Tuesday we are running the Early Risers Programme for the children to meet the 
staff they will be working with and to complete their learning in the new rooms. This is a vital part 
of our transition and supports all children by minimizing anxiety and offering reassurance to the 
children as they take the next step in their education. These fun experiences lead to a smooth move 
into the next year group for the children and their families! The children will be told who they are 
working with at the Monday morning assembly. Don’t be late! 
 
On Thursday we have the coveted Abdullah Awards and are pleased to be welcoming Mrs Abdullah 
at the assembly to present the awards – but who are the recipients? We will have to wait until 
Thursday to find out! 
 
Thursday is also the date for the Year 6 disco and you will receive separate information about start 
and finish times from the class teachers in Year 6. 
 
We will also try to re-schedule Year 3 & 4 Sports Day, so please keep an eye on your emails as the 
weather is changeable and we may have to go for it at short notice! We think that it is most 
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important that the children have the opportunity to join in the event and apologise in advance if 
this means that you might miss joining them but I trust you will understand. 
 
As I said, it’s a busy week! 
 

Staffing news: 
As ever at this time of year we have some changes. 

 Miss Lake in Year 1 will be leaving us at the end of term as she has secured a position in a school very 

close to where she lives. 

 Mrs Oldroyd is also moving on as she has gained a new job in a school much closer to wher she lives 

too. 

I know that you will join me in wishing them both every success in their new schools. 

 
Also leaving us at the end of term is Miss Mourat, as she has beaten off huge competition to 
become a Deputy Headteacher at a primary school in Haringey. We are so proud of her and this 
promotion. Many of you will know Miss Mourat for the variety roles she has fulfilled over the last 
six years. Initially she led our Early Years Department and more recently has led the school with the 
Inclusion brief, supporting families to ensure that their children get the best support to be 
successful learners. We are all going to miss her and her amazing contribution to the lives of our 
children and families. Again, I know that you will wish her well in her new role and we look forward 
to hearing about her continued success. 
 
Returning in September, we welcome Mrs Saunders and Fleecie back from Maternity Leave! Mrs 
Jeram is also staying with us for another term. 
 
From September, I will be working as an Executive Headteacher across Brettenham Primary and 
Fleecefield Primary Schools. This will mean that I will be mainly based at Brettenham but will still be 
working at Fleecefield at times throughout the week. Miss Lafferty will become the Associate 
Headteacher at Fleecefield from September and she will be leading at Fleecefield. As you know 
Miss Lafferty has been leading the school on Fridays for the last two years and again, we are very 
proud that she has gained this promotion. I know that you will continue to offer your support to her 
and we will all continue to work together to make sure our children are safe and happy learners. 
 

 
Meet our Science Ambassadors 
Our Science Ambassadors have been involved in lots of activities and we wanted to share with you 
who they are! 
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Meet our very serious Science Ambassadors! 
 

Sports Personality of the week! 

This week's Sports Personalities of the week are…  Takai & Tyianne 

 
On Thursday both Year 5 and 6 had their Sports Day. Tyianne participated in the Egg and Spoon 
Race along with the Year 5 girls' Relay Race. Tyianne was victorious in both her races and managed 
to take two gold medals home. 
Takai also had an impressive Sports Day. Takai took part in 3 activities: The Obstacle Course, 
Hurdles race and the Year 6 Relay Race; and just like Tyianne, Takai was able to win all his races and 
take home an impressive 3 medals. 
 
Both Takai & Tyianne  had excellent sporting years to go along with their Sports Day. Tyianne has 
been part of our amazing Boccia team, who had great success this year, while Takai has 
represented the school in our football team many times throughout the year and will be missed as 
he goes off to secondary school next year. 
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Great work by both Takai & Tyianne, great way to end the year.  

 
Attendance Success! 

What fabulous attendance last week with 9 of our classes smashing the 96% and 8 
classes achieving above 97%!!!! EVEN BETTER THAN LAST WEEK! 

Terrific achievement for Pink Class AGAIN with a whopping 99.31% 
 

 
More news: 
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Free activities 

     
 
 

 
Looking forward to seeing you over this week and next. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Antoinette Goldwater 
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